
 

Attendance Matters at Carleton Park! 

 
 
 
 
       

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

Friday 26th March https://carletonpark.patrust.org.uk/ 
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CARLETON PARK’S STARS OF THE WEEK! 

RECEPTION YEAR 1 YEAR 2 YEAR 3 YEAR 4 YEAR 5 YEAR 6 

Lacey-Mae 

Alf 

Adeline 

Archie 

Poppii 

Scarlett 

Erin 

Ruby-Mae 

Alex 

Nina 

Eddie 

Jessica 

Molly 

Ruby C 

Parents / Carers, 
 
Thank you so much for your support over the term and the last 3 weeks in particular, as we opened our 
doors to the full school. Your understanding and commitment in following our Covid-19 risk assessment 
has been appreciated. This support moving forward will be integral to the success of the school 
throughout the summer term. Our children have worked tirelessly in what has been uncertain times, their 
resilience has been inspirational and their determination to succeed outstanding. We are as a school very 
aware that the Easter break must be a time of rest and recuperation in anticipation of a busy half term 
around the corner. Please spend quality time together as a family and enjoy not having a remote 
timetable to contend with! 

 

Notifying School of Positive Covid-19 Cases  
Please read carefully the message below. This outlines what to do in the event of a pupil from Carleton 

Park testing positive for coronavirus over the first part of the Easter holidays.    
  
Public Health England has agreed a 6-day window after the final day of teaching (Friday 26 March) in 
which schools are asked to remain contactable, so they can assist with contact tracing where necessary. 
This will allow enough time for positive coronavirus (COVID-19) cases to be identified and confirmed by a 
test, and for relevant contacts in the education setting to be traced. Beyond 6 days after the final day of 
teaching, school staff will not need to be contacted or play a role in any contact tracing. It is also likely 
that the need to support the tracing process will reduce dramatically over the course of the 6 days as the 
majority of cases should be identified earlier in the week.   
Steps to take up to 1 April 
If a child tests positive email the school on: admin@carletonpark.patrust.org.uk 
We need to know the pupil’s name, year group, teacher and immediate friendship/sibling group within 
the school.  
Follow normal PHE advice in terms of isolation.  
 
Parents Evening  
We have quickly assessed all the children to ascertain their progress since their return to school after the 
last lockdown, and to identify any gaps in learning that may have occurred.  As you can imagine the past 
three weeks have been fantastic in terms of socialisation, peer interaction and the re-introduction of a full 
timetable for those that isolated. After Easter we will be working even harder to bring the children back 
to full speed with their education. With that in mind we have taken the decision, as a Trust, to move 
parents evening to the week commencing May 24. Further details will be provided to you in due course. 
By this time, we will be able to provide you with a comprehensive overview of your child’s academic and 
social progress in all subjects. In the meantime, we will be in contact with you if there are any concerns 
and it goes without saying you can contact your child’s class teacher or myself at any time before that 
date.   
 
  

Rec 
100% 

Year 3 
98.1% 

Year 5 
95.8% 

Year 4 
93.2% 

Year 6 
98.5% 

Year 1 
- 

Weekly 
Whole School 
Attendance 

97.2% 
Year 2 
100% 



 

 

Twitter posts 😊 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

Cross Country 

 
Team Carleton Park did it again! We all had a fantastic day in the sunshine yesterday at our 
cross-country event. With our races ranging from 400m to 1200m the children were not 
phased. They were excited, resilient and supportive to each other! We had some 
outstanding times, and every child has a reason to be proud of themselves. As many 
children wanted to run the race again on the same day, the event will be back next half 
term, enjoy practising!  
 
 
 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

Drop off / Pick Up REMINDER 

As our full school returns, we will be going back to the arrangements prior to January 5th, with a 
couple of tweaks which I will now make clear. Firstly, the Year 6 start time is highlighted below and 
our Year 6 children will enter through their own classroom door (not the main entrance). Secondly, 
lessons for each class will start as stated below, therefore teachers will close classroom doors from 
this time to begin registers. Please be punctual with dropping your children off to support our staff 

with the smooth running of the school.  
 

Year Group Start Time Finish Time 

Reception, Years 1 and 2 8.45am 3.00pm 

Years 3 and 4 9.00am 3.15pm 

Years 5 and 6 9.15am 3.30pm 

 
*Please note that the start time indicated is when lessons will begin in the morning. It is therefore 
anticipated that children will be dropped off in good time, so their day can start smoothly, and they 

are not registered as being late. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 
 


